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1.
INTRODUCTION

SingNet Pte Ltd (SingNet) objects to the introduction of the proposed Advisory Advertising Guidelines.  We feel that there is no need for an additional set of advertising guidelines when in fact, the Singapore Code of Advertising Practice set by the Advertising Standards Authority of Singapore Advisory Council to the Consumer Association of Singapore (CASE) has already established, and enforces, extensive guidelines for all advertisers in Singapore

SingNet believes that additional regulation of advertising is unnecessary. If introduced, telecommunications licensees suffer under the burden of over regulation. 

2.
SINGNET’S  VIEWS AND COMMENTS ON THE OVERALL APPROACH OF THE AUTHORITY’S PROPOSED ADVERTISING GUIDELINES

As we have indicated above, SingNet does not support the introduction of the proposed Advisory Advertising Guidelines. The primary reason for this position is that a well established regulatory framework already exists in the advertising industry. 

The Singapore Code of Advertising Practice (Code) is based on the International Code of Advertising Practice and is administered by the Advertising Standards Authority of Singapore Advisory Council (ASAS) to the Consumer Association of Singapore (CASE).  In addition to the industry Code, providers of advertising space such as Singapore Press Holdings (SPH) and the Television Corporation of Singapore (TCS) have their own advertisement guidelines and advertising codes.

Further, upon reviewing the provisions in the proposed Advisory Advertising Guideline, we find that they largely mirror the existing Code.  We therefore find little reason or value in introducing the Authority’s proposed Advisory Advertising Guideline.

3.
COMMENTS REGARDING SPECIFIC PROVISIONS OF THE AUTHORITY'S PROPOSED ADVISORY ADVERTISING GUIDELINES

SingNet notes that the vast majority of the proposed Advisory Advertising Guidelines cover issues already catered for in the Code.  However, we note with some concern that the drafting of the provisions differ. Should the Authority introduce additional guidelines, the drafting should be consistent with the provisions in the Code.

4.
SUGGESTIONS FOR DELETION/AMENDMENT/ADDITIONAL PROVISIONS OF THE PROPOSED ADVISORY ADVERTISING  GUIDELINES

As indicated above, should the Authority introduce the proposed Advisory Advertising Guidelines, the drafting of the provisions should be consistent with the equivalent provision in the Code.

5.
CONCLUSION

SingNet objects to the introduction of the proposed Advisory Advertising Guidelines.  An extensive set of advertising standards in the Singapore Code of Advertising Practice already exists.  There is no need for another set of advertising guidelines to duplicate the efforts and requirements of the Singapore Code of Advertising Practice.

However, should the Authority introduce the proposed guidelines, the drafting of the provisions should be consistent with the Singapore Code of Advertising Practice.

